
WALLEYE
LINES

Promoting conservation, sportsmanship and education in respect to walleye fishing.

August 2009

Calendar
of Events 

August 15th & 16th
Club Outing

Upper Red Lake, Waskish, MN

August 18th
Board Meeting

Doublewood Inn at 7:00
Fargo, ND

August 27th
Annual Member Picnic

Sahr Ranch

September 17th
Ed “Backwater Eddy” Carlson
will be speaking about Fall & 
Winter fishing opportunities.

September 26th-27th
Cormorant Classic

Big Cormorant Lake, MN

ALL MEETINGS AT  7 PM 
AT THE  DOUBLEWOOD 
INN OF FARGO, UNLESS 

OTHERWISE STATED.

Jason D. Jelinek
Clint Diever

Lynn Jurrens - Dick Keil

F-M Walleye club Picnic set

The FM Walleye club 
picnic will be held Thursday, 
August 27th at the home of Ron 
and Kathy Sahr.  This is one 
of our largest social functions 
of the year.  Whether you 
have been a member for years 
or you are a new member, this 
outing gives us all a chance 
to meet each other. It is a fun 
event for the entire family.  
	 The club will furnish all the meats, drinks, plates and silverware.  
We ask each family to bring a salad, hotdish, or a desert to contribute 
to the picnic.  Please bring your own lawn chairs and card table.  
Make sure the kids bring their swimming suits as the pool will be 
open.
	 The fun begins as 6:00 p.m.  We hope to have a huge turnout.  As 
in the past, $500 in door prizes will be given out to kids and adults.
	 DIRECTIONS: 1 mile South of Sabin on Highway 52, 3 miles 
East on County Road 10, 1/2 mile North on County Road 69.  If you 
take Interstate 94, get off at exit 15 - Sabin/Downer Exit.  Take a right 
and go west at the stop sign.  Go 2.3 miles to County Road 69.  Take 
a right and go 1/2 mile.  The corner will be marked.

Featuring
If you have any questions, 

please call Ron Sahr at 293-1918
or 789-7510.

Please mark
your calendars!
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President’s Comments...
Fellow Members,

Summer again has passed us by, but wait, the best two months of fishing await us.  I hope everyone had 
a good summer and plans to attend our annual summer picnic at Ron Sahr’s Ranch.  Be sure to bring the 
kids, as there will be plenty of prizes for them.

Don’t forget to enter our Fall Classic at Big Cormorant later in September.  Entry blanks  our posted in 
our web site, or contact Barry Chouinard.  The west access should be completed by then, and it is going 
to be a great improvement.

Thank you for your support of FM Walleye’s  Unlimited Inc.

2

DL Marina: 218-847-7291

Lake Lida: 218-532-2628
Tim Sweeney at

3 Locations to serve you better
• Two miles west of

Detroit Lakes on Hwy 10
• At the Detroit Lakes Marina

• Lake Lida
DL Toll Free: 800-774-2628

Your exclusive Lund
Fiberglass dealer

for the region!

5608 Hwy 75 South  •  Moorhead, MN 56560
(218) 233-4489  • http://www.moorheadmarine.com

3471 University Dr S
Fargo, ND 58103 (701) 356-3700

Garden Hut of Fargo
“Your Northland Outdoor Power

Equipment Center - featuring Easy
Angler and Lodge Fish Houses.”

500 2nd Ave N	 701.293.2400
Fargo, ND 58102 	 800.423.3344

701.237.5948
1020 25th St S  	 Fargo, ND 58103 

3450 Main Ave	 701.293.7325
Fargo, ND 58103 	 www.swanston.com

Steve Garten, President

2115 SE Main St
Moorhead, MN

218-287-9100
MON.-FRI. 8:30-6:00
SAT. 8:30-3:00

1020 25th St S	S tudio: 701.237.3767
Fargo, ND 58103 	 Office: 701.237.5346
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FM Walleyes is on Facebook
By Scott Brewer
FM Walleyes Unlimited is now alive in the virtual world of Facebook!  Search for the group site and become a member.  
Club activities, announcements, discussion boards, sell/swap postings and a club photo album are all available on this 
site.

FM Walleyes University Boating Safety Class
Tuesday, July 28th brought young boaters to the Country Inn & Suites in Fargo for FM Walleyes University Boater 
Safety class.  Those who attended rotated between three stations; “Know Your Watercraft”, “Navigation Rules” & “Safety 
Jeopardy” through the course of the evening.  In “Know Your Watercraft”  the attendees were brought to the parking lot 
where a boat and personal watercraft were labeled with numbers.  Each student tried to identify the numbered parts of each 
watercraft.  The instructors then went through each part and talked about it’s role in the operation of the watercraft and 
it’s importance in safe boating.  “Navigation Rules” provided a video presentation on the “rules of the water” and how, by 
following these rules, each watercraft operator is responsible for ensuring the 
safety of their watercraft and passengers.  Finally, “Safety Jeopardy” provided 
a game setting to discuss topics like cold water immersion, the effect of alcohol 
& drugs on boating safety, personal floatation devices and others.

During the course of this class the students were given a solid base of boater 
safety information.  Many of those who attended concluded the class by 
completing their boaters’ safety certification exam through the North Dakota 
Game & Fish Department.  

A big “Thank You” to Scott & Adam Brewer, John Dockter & Rachael Agre who provided their time and expertise, 
allowing this class to be a success.  Without dedicated FM Walleyes volunteers the FM Walleyes University would not be 
possible.  Additional thanks to U Motors for providing a personal watercraft for the class.

Look for the 2009-2010 FM Walleyes University schedule to be published soon.

FM Walleyes Unlimited, Inc.
2009 Schedule of Club Outings Announced

August 15 & 16
Upper Red Lake, Waskish, MN
time: 7:30 am to 3 pm
weigh in: Big Bog State Park Access
lodging: Big Bog State Park Campground
reservations: (866) 85parks
online: www.stay@mnparks.com                                      Contact Steve Hall with any questions: (701) 261-4379
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CLUB OUTING REPORT
Star Lake, Dent MN July 18th and 19th

By:  Steve Hall
We ran out of Frank’s Resort and Campgrounds.  The place is going through some major changes.  From a new road to enter 
in to all new camping area – but they still got that noisy old rooster!   He started in at 4:30 a.m.!  Must have thought it was 
time to go fishing!  We had our good ol’ campfires at night and all that go with them.  Saturday night was barbecue chicken 
on the grill, potato salad, beans and chips, making you hungry yet?.  I have to say it was a good meal.  Fishing was very 
good for some and not so good for others.  With all the weather fronts and 4+ inches of rain, the walleyes were in 15 to 37 
feet of water.  Here are the results:
JUNIOR DIVISION
1st place:  Blake Meyer  3 fish = 10.48 lbs
2nd place:  Derion Baker  3 fish =  6.34 lbs  
3rd place:  Brianna Fitch  3 fish = 5.90 lbs

SENIOR DIVISION
1st place:  Steve Meyer    3 fish =  2.98 lbs
2nd place:  Brian Fitch  1 fish = 1.22 lbs
3rd place:  Dan Kaup  1 fish = .96

The next Club Outing is on Red Lake, August 15 and 16, 2009.
Big Bog State Campground, Waskish, MN
Please note hours:   Saturday: 7:30am to 4pm
                                Sunday:   7:30am to 2pm
This is a beautiful area of Minnesota. - http://www.dnr.state.mn.us - SEARCH:  big bog campground  
Any questions call:  Steve Hall at (701) 261 4379

Take A Kid Fishing Day
By: Steve Hall
Every year, for as long as I can remember, so you know that is at least 10 years, the Take a Kid Fishing Day has been going 
on at White Earth Lake.  Cedar Crest hosts one of the best events for kids.  Every kid that shows up gets a very good prize 
– fishing rods, tackle boxes, tackle, Rapala pliers kits – all top shelf prizes.  Every year the number of kids coming to this 
event has been between 150 to 200.  This year 178 attended.  Even though it was winter weather, 
each kid had to fish out of a boat, that is the rule.  Trophies were given to the largest fish in eight 
categories.

This year I got to fish with a couple of brothers from Fargo, ND.  They 
were in the first and second grades.   In winter jackets and warm gloves, 
we were off to fish at 10 a.m. sharp.  We had to be back at the dock by 
2 p.m. for weigh-in, grilled hot dogs and chips!  You could come off the 
water anytime during the day, but not our boat!  We had 4 dozen shiner 
minnows and about 10 nice walleyes, 6 northerns and 2 big perch.  Who 
would want to go in with that action?  I saw a couple of long faces when 
the shiners ran out and out time was up – (okay, maybe there were 3 long 
faces).  He had a lot of high fives going on, lots of pictures and plenty 
of hootin’ and hollerin’.  Barry Chouinard and Ed Liberta were there to 
take kids fishing and I am sure their stories were the same coming from 
their boats.  

Without Cedar Crest, Fred and Karen, Denny and Joyce, Pam and Mike 
and a lot of others, this event could not happen.  So, next year, the 1st 
Saturday in June, come to Cedar 
Crest Resort on White Earth just 
to see all of the kids, and all of the 
boats with volunteers taking them 
out to fish.  Maybe even help out, but 
careful, you might get hooked!

In the meantime, 
Keep a tight line – Steve.
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ANNUAL DINNER DANCE 
Featuring the band 

“Work Release”

satUrday, JanUary 23rd

Doors open @ 6pm 
Dinner @ 7pm 

Dance from 9pm to 1am 

EL ZAGAL SHRINE 
1429 3RD ST N, FARGO, ND 

tickets are $25 each 
contacts:

tami stillwell 701 367 6741 or stillwelltami@ideaone.net 
 sahrs sudden service, ron sahr 293-1918 
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BOARD MEETING MINUTES-TUESDAY , June 16, 2009 @ El Zagal Shrine, Fargo ND	
-Meeting was called to order @ 7pm by President Steve Garten.
-Review of minutes. Motion made by Steve Meyer, second by Don Marty. Minutes were approved.
-Financial Report by Barry Chouinard. Current balance is $___________
-Current Members:_____ (Paid 268) - May General Meeting attendance: 74

OLD BUSINESS:
-Pelican Tournament, Barry Chouinard. Record setting tournament, with the combination of average size fish and the total number of fisher 
caught resulted in record poundage of fish caught. Good volunteerism made the tournament run smoothly. Discussion to follow at a later 
time regarding the end of the day weigh in, due to the fact that this causes a real tough job for the workers all at day’s end.
-Cormorant Tournament, Barry Chouinard. Looking at possible finding a volunteer group to assist with tournament as the time of year that 
the tournament is held it is more difficult to get volunteers.
-AYA Tournament, Barry Chouinard. Tourney to be held on July 11th at Devils Lake. The tournament filled today (capped at 40 teams)
with a waiting list. All the kids fishing this will get a lot of nice stuff.
-Take A Vet Fishing event went well. There were 30+ veterans that attended the event with approximately 20 FM Walleyes member that 
volunteered to take them out for an afternoon of fishing. The weather was great and fishing was average. The Y camp provided prizes for 
all vets and a bbq meal for all that fished and helped out.
-Take a Kid Fishing Event, hosted by Mike & Pam Miller on White Earth Lake. Event was good. It was mentioned that this event is a good 
event for our club to continue sponsoring since it would be harder for them to do this event without our donation and club volunteers. There 
were 178 participants this year that enjoyed the event.
-Club Picinic. We are looking at 2nd, 3rd or possibly 4th Thursday of August to hold the picnic. Steve Garten will check out timing with 
Ron Sahr to see what will work with them. Games Galore has offered to set up some of their games at the event for the kids.
-Speakers, Ed Liberda. July we have no meeting. August we have club picnic. September we are looking at possible having Ed Carlson, 
Fishing the Red. February meeting will be at the El Zagal.

Round Table:
Kyle Agre 		  This summer plans for kids event, boating safety class for any kids (over 12 years old) can take test to get 		
		  certified…more information to follow.
Scott Brewer 		  New hats are in. We still have more FMWU Custom Rod Raffle tickets to sell.
Steve Meyer 		  Thought that the Pelican tournament was a great tourney. But he also thinks that we should explore different
		  option to run the Classic Cup Championship. Maybe change up the Calcutta also, maybe have a silent auction
		  instead.
Brian Dahlin 		  Summer Newsletter (June/July) issue will be completed soon. The August newsletter will be put together
		  the last part of July. Reminder that we need more pictures…Any club members that have fish pictures, etc…	
		  Please feel free to submit them for the publication.
Barry Chouinard 		 The club’s been asked to speak at the Height of Land Lakeowners Association annual meeting on Saturday,
		  June 27th. Scott & Grady Stillwellwill also help out at this meeting.
Steve Hall	  	 Reminded everyone of upcoming club outings.

-Motion to adjourn meeting @ 8.10pm by Steve Meyer, second by Gary Sauvageau. All in favor. Meeting adjourned.

The next board meeting will be on Tuesday August 18th. We encourage general members to attend any or all board meetings.

Respectfully submitted by Tami Stillwell, Recording Secretary.
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Membership Application and Renewal
F-M Walleyes Unlimited, Inc. – An area sportsman’s club, dedicated to the preservation and improvement of 
walleye fishing, invites you to join and actively participate in our fishing club	 o New	 o Renew
Application for Membership:	 o  $20 	 o Jr. Member (under 18) - FREE
Name(s)__________________________________________________________________________________
Address___________________________________City____________________ State_______Zip__________
Phone:  Home  (______)  ______  - _______	Work  (______)  ______  - _______
Do you own a boat?   o Yes  o No      Would you like to fish with other club members?   o Yes  o No
E-mail:____________________________________________________________
Membership requirements: Persons desiring membership must be those who can act in a sportsmanlike manner and will be 
a credit to the organization.  Receipt of this application, yearly dues and approval of the Board of Directors are required for 
membership.  
Mail application to: 
F-M Walleyes Unlimited, Inc., PO Box 1017, Moorhead, MN 56560.

Signature of Applicant:  x 
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PAID Amount_______________

Date_________ Init____________

Have a safe and fun fishing season from

Sahr’s Sudden Service
601 N. 4th St.	
Fargo, ND 58102	 293-1918

and

Red River Boarding Kennels
789-7510

Ron & Kathy Sahr, Owners

Every Battery
For

Every Need
4430 17th Avenue South

Fargo, ND

701-293-8000

4901 13th Avenue SW
Fargo, ND 58103

(701) 281-7000  •  Fax: (701) 281-7001

INDUSTRIES
(701) 277-1749 • 800-246-1749 • Fax (701) 277-1867
www.trsindustries.com       email: tarps4119@aol.com

4119 - 14th Ave. NW
In the Fargo Industrial Park • Fargo, ND 58102

Supreme Roll Tarp Systems
Supreme Electric Roll Tarp Systems

New Truck and Trailer Covers, Tarp Repair,
Custom Boat Covers, Custom Covers For Anything

Rich Cossette

3000 25th St S
Fargo, ND 58103

Vision Bank

(701) 364-2020

3100 13th Ave S
Fargo, ND 58103

(701) 451-7528

701.232.2491
72 Broadway 	 Fargo, ND 58102 
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OFFICERS
Steve Garten, President (exp: 2010)
(701) 238-1362
stevegarten@q.com

Don Marty, V. President (exp: 2010)
(701) 234-5709
Don.Marty@meritcare.com

Barry Chouinard, Treas. (exp: 2010)
(218) 287-2225
bchouinard@magnumlog.com

Tami Stillwell, Rec. Sec. (exp: 2011)
(701) 367-6741
Tami_Stillwell@ml.com

Brian Dahlin, Corr. Sec. (exp: 2010)
(701) 371-4083
brian.dahlin@randscasework.com

Chad Maloy, Past President
(701) 271-0577
chad.maloy@gatecitybank.com

BOARD of DIRECTORS
Steve Hall (exp: 2010)
(701) 261-4379
stevehall58@hotmail.com

Steve Meyer (exp: 2010)
(701) 371-7507
smeyer@lampertyards.com

Kyle Agre (exp: 2011)
(701) 526-0262
kyle.agre@gmail.com

Scott Brewer (exp: 2011)
(218) 233-0494
scottb@NorthernPipe.com

Ed Liberda (exp: 2011)
(701) 235-4993 
edward.liberda@gmail.com

Gary Sauvageau (exp: 2011)
(701) 235-5804 
garysauvageau@msn.com

Articles for the
2009 SEPTEMBER Issue

of the Walleye Lines
will be accepted through the

31st of AUGUST
Any photos, articles that you have written or printed 

articles that you have obtained permission to have 
reprinted will be accepted. 

For more information please contact 
Brian Dahlin, Editor of the Walleye Lines at: 

brian.dahlin@randscasework.com


